



ASTON TIRROLD & ASTON UPTHORPE
PARISH COUNCILS

**MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ASTON TIRROLD AND ASTON UPTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON WEDNESDAY 15th FEBRUARY 2023**

12/955 Apologies for absence

Simon Young Vice-Chair (SY), Anne-Marie Simpson SODC (AMS), Jane Murphy OCC (JM)

12/956 Present

Jane Imbush Chair (JI), Jane Knight (JBK), Peter Butcher (PB), Nigel Hawkey (NH), Joanna Hart (JH), Henry Weeks (HW), Neil Carter (NC), Sarah Brown- Clerk (SB)

12/957 Declaration of any relevant interests

None

12/958 Minutes

Minutes from the meetings held on 18th January 2023 were then agreed by all and signed by the Chair.

12/959 Public questions, comments, or representations

None

12/960 SODC and OCC Reports to the Parish Council

None to report

12/961 Planning

- a) **P22/S4128/HH** Bagpuize House Aston Tirrold- Amended plans- The PC **SUPPORT** this application.
- b) **P22/S0183/HH** 9 Aston Street Aston Tirrold- for internal alterations and replacement of windows with new French doors at ground and first floors. The PC **SUPPORT** this application as long as there are no concerns from the conservation officer.

12/962 ARC

- a) To approve ARC Minutes from 30th Jan 2023- Approved
- b) To approve £1520 for external maintenance work on the pavilion- Approved
- c) To approve £1395 for internal decoration (excluding paint)- Approved
- d) To approve artwork for the pavilion as part of the refurbishment costing £700- Approved

12/963 Finance

- a) Payments below approved

Sarah Brown Clerk fees	£254.20
Simplicity Payroll Service	£26.40
Robin Carr- Further Public rights of way advice	£60
Friends of the Ridgeway membership	£15

- b) January's Financial statement- Approved



ASTON TIRROLD & ASTON UPTHORPE
PARISH COUNCILS

- c) Aston Outdoors Tree money £1000- Previously approved in the minutes from the PC in Feb 2021. Re-approved at this meeting.
- d) To approve the health and safety costs of £1203.09- Approved

12/964 Silverburn Footpath

Members of the public had sent some questions for the PC to ask Robin Carr (Public rights of way management and consultancy service) The PC has had a response which is available next to these minutes on the village website. The response confirms that maintenance to the footpath is down to OCC and the landowners adjacent to the footpath. Any works carried out need to be reported beforehand to OCC.

12/965 CLP Groups

- a) Roads and traffic- White lines have been painted on the roads in Aston Upthorpe and some pot holes have also been filled.
- b) Housing and Development- Nothing to report.
- c) Environment Group- Hedgerow management plan is ready to go live next month. There has been severe fly tipping at the top of the footpath between Pics House and the A417. A thought of moving some big tree trunks to barricade the access so people can't fly tip there.

12/966 Fibre Broadband

Gigaclear, as well as Openreach, will have infrastructure for Fibre broadband in the village at around the same time for people who haven't committed with the voucher scheme for Openreach.

12/967 Review Monthly Calendar tasks

12/968 Items for next agenda

Date of the next meeting is at 7.30pm on Wednesday 15th March 2023 which will be held in the Village hall.

Meeting closed at: 20:25